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Summary: 

This report provides a summary of Lake Huron early detection and monitoring (EDM) for previously undocumented non-native fishes and select benthic macroinvertebrates as implemented by the U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service’s (USFWS) Alpena Fish and Wildlife Conservation Office (FWCO) and partner agencies including Sault Ste. Marie Tribe of Chippewa Indians, Ontario Ministry of Natural Resources and Forestry, and the Department of Fisheries and Oceans Canada. 

Lake Huron locations were prioritized for where a new non-native species was most likely to be introduced, as well as locations where non-native species were historically introduced. Eight locations including the Au Gres River, Au Sable River, Cheboygan River, Eastern Upper Peninsula, Rogers City, Saginaw Bay, St. Marys River, and Thunder Bay were sampled for juvenile and adult fish using electrofishing, fyke nets, gill nets, and bottom trawls. Over 88,500 fish from 78 species were collected and examined from across 413 sites. No previously undocumented non-native fish were captured. Chao analysis and contemporary species lists were used to examine the program for species detection efficiency targets. 

Benthic macroinvertebrates including amphipods, bivalves, and gastropods were sampled at one priority location, the Saginaw River mouth using rock bag colonization samplers and sweep nets. Crayfish were sampled in bycatch from fish sampling gears at the eight fish sampling locations. A total of 11,713 amphipods, gastropods, and bivalves were collected across 14 sites and examined to screen for five high-priority target invasive species. One hundred fifty-one crayfish were examined in bycatch from fish sampling gears. No target invertebrate species were collected.
